

Republic of the Philippines Department of Education Region VI-Western Visayas DIVISION OF AKLAN Kalibo, Aklan



August 23, 2019

To: Chief Education Supervisors
Education Program Supervisors
Public Schools District Supervisors
All DepEd Elementary and Secondary Nurses

Dear Sirs/Mesdames:

Please find attached letter from MARLYN W. CONVOCAR, MD MPH, CESO III, Director IV, re: "Joint Consultation Meeting and Planning for SCEP and LFEP activity in the Province of Aklan through Integrated service delivery Network.".

For your information, guidance and compliance.

Very truly yours,

Dr. SALVADOR O. OCHAVO Jr., CESO V Schools Division Superintendent

DIVISION LETTER No. <u>//5</u>_, s. 2019

EMP/bsm



Republic of the Philippines Department of Health Regional Office VI Mandurriao, Iloilo City



August 16, 2019

SALVADOR O. OCHAVO, JR. Division Superintendent DepEd Aklan

Dear Mr. Ochavo, Jr.:

Date: Du l'an Signature: Ottom

Warm Greetings!

The Department of Health Center for Health Development Western Visayas — Infectious Disease in particular the Lymphatic Filariasis Elimination Program will conduct a "Joint Consultation Meeting and Planning for SCEP and LFEP activity in the Province of Aklan through Integrated Service Delivery Network" for better collaboration through effective interagency participation. This will be a momentous event which will highlight Aklan province as a representation of good practices and strategies on the National stage.

In this connection as partners in the implementation of School-based deworming and other health related activities, we would like to inform and request your support and All the DepEd District Nurses, District Supervisors in the Division of Akian to attend and participate in the activity to be held at Niños Ihaw-ihaw Function Hall Villa Ester Subdivision on August 28, 2019. Their input to this activity is valuable in making Transmission Assessment Surveillance possible.

For confirmation and further inquiries, please contact Louie Atas at 09389257145.

Thank you very much for your continued support to the DOH programs and projects.

Very truly yours,

MARLYN W. CONVOCAR, MD, MPH, CESO III
DIRECTOR IV